CLERC/Vision Report submitted to 19D Cabinet meeting via Zoom for Jan 29, 2022
Hello to DG Joyce and my fellow cabinet members.

Most clubs I know are doing eyeglass collection, but sadly we are not seeing those numbers get reported in MYLION. Only 25 of 52 are reporting. Having said that, in October, only 11 of 52 clubs had reported eyeglasses that term. So we are making some headway in the reporting aspect. 

Fellow Zone Chairs we really need to push reporting on MYLION. 

Recently, I was contacted by Bob Ayotte, whom forwarded me an email from elsewhere about finding a Lions Club to cover every Walmart in BC. This has been my challenge and my mission for the last few weeks. I am happy to report, that every Walmart in BC, including Vancouver Island stores are now covered by a Lions Club except Terrace. Perhaps they are, but I could not find a club close to there in the roster book. So if someone knows more, I would appreciate that info. I struggled with some as they do not use their city in their name, making them harder to find. Perhaps Terrace is under a different name as well.
Eyeglasses get reported as 1 for 1. For every pair of glasses or lenses send in, count it as 1 person served. We all know that not all of them can be used, but the intent behind the collection is the hope that every pair can be recycled and be of service to someone else. So last year we adopted of unified reporting system of 1 for 1. 

So far this year 19D Lions have recycled 18,636 pairs of glasses, up from October when the totals were 8,405 isn’t that wonderful for just 25 of 52 clubs? Can you imagine how high the numbers would be if we got all 52 clubs reporting. It would be amazing for sure.

Keep up the good work everyone, send me your tallies if you have time, but most of all remember MYLION and Report, Report, and Report. ( 

Thank you. See you all at the meeting.

Karen Bassett

19D Cabinet Vision/CLERC Chair

